
Headteacher’s Message 

On Tuesday, some of Y3 and Y4 children visited St Leonard’s C.E. Primary 

School in Walton-le-Dale for a Robotics Day. The children were excellent       

ambassadors for the school.  

This week, we have been thinking about future careers. On Wednesday Farmer 

Elaine from Lancashire Farm Education Centre visited EYFS/ KS1 to talk about 

her job. On Thursday, KS2 were joined by various people including Leo 

(illustrator), Adam (fire fighter),  Rebecca (Nuffield Health), Brett (South Ribble 

estates surveyor), Thomas (policer officer), Dr Gundersen and Yasmin (GP and 

pharmacist)  and Gemma (scientist) to talk about their roles. The children had 

a great time and I would like to thank all those who took time out of their jobs 

to come and speak to the children. A big thank you to Mrs Hodgson for          

organising. 

Finally, thank you to the PTFA for organizing the Easter bingo last night.        

Everyone had lots of fun.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: forgiveness 

Dates for your Diary 

 

   

27.03.24-Easter Special 

lunch (see page 3) 

28.03.2024– School closes 

for Easter at 2pm 

15.04.24—School reopens 

for the summer term at 

8:45am 
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PTFA News 

Thank you for all your support this term. More details about summer term 

events coming soon.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that many families travelled to Glasgow for 

an event to channel the magic of Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. On its website, Willy’s   

Chocolate experience guaranteed chocolate fountains, performances by Oompa Loompas, and 

interactive experiences, with tickets priced at £35 per person. Visitors were greeted by rows of 

large empty tables and walls of fabric separating different, almost empty, spaces. Upon facing 

crowds of disappointed ticketholders, organisers decided to cancel the two-day event after the 

first morning.  “What is the best way to handle disappointment?’’ Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can 

be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

                                                      Reflection Time 

     ‘Jesus said to him, “Today Salvation has come to this house, because this man, too, is a son of Abraham. 
For the Son of Man came to seek and to save the lost.” ’ 

                                                                                        Luke 19:9-10                                                                                        

This week in our worship, we thought about forgiveness in the Bible. We heard the story of Zaccheus, who was a tax 
collector. Jesus wanted to speak to Zaccheus. We don’t know what Jesus said to him but he gave all his money away—
he paid everyone four times the amount e had stolen from them. He also got himself a new job and never stole from 
people again. Jesus loved everyone when he lived on the earth. It didn’t matter how bad people were, Jesus was always 
there for those who needed him. Jesus is a true role model for forgiveness.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Governor Update 

 

A meeting of the full governing body was held on the 19th March 2024. The impact of the 
meeting was:  

 Governors received comprehensive reports on languages and music.  

 Governors reviewed the latest school budget document.  

  Governors received a comprehensive update on ClubClass and the leadership of it.  

Governors lived out the Christian vision by ensuring that the children continue to receive the 
best possible curriculum offer so that they continue to grow and flourish.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Our class attendance figures this week are :- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Year 1 this week! 

 

 

 

EYFS 97.5% 

Year 1 99.0% 

Year 2 96.7% 

Year 3 98.7% 

Year 4 97.2% 

Year 5 98.0% 

Year 6 95.2% 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ministry of the Word—Spring Term 

9:30am at St Mary’s Church 

 

 
 

26th March—Y3 
 

Parents as always are welcome to join us.  
 



There is a new Karate class which runs on a Tuesday evening in the school hall. 
This is not run by school so please contact the number on the flyer for more 
information. 




